## Georgia Department of Natural Resources

2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive, S.E., Suite 1470, Atlanta, Georgia 30334 Noel Holcomb, Commissioner Environmental Protection Division Carol A. Couch, Ph.D., Director 404-656-2833

March 3, 2008

## CERTIFIED MAIL RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Michael W. Biering, P.E.
Director, Public Works
Headquarters, 3D Infantry Division (Mechanized) and Fort Stewart
Directorate of Public Works, Building 1137
Environmental Branch (ATTN: Algeana Stevenson)
1550 Frank Cochran Drive
Fort Stewart, GA 31314-4927

RE: Approval Final Confirmatory Sampling Report for Military Munitions Response Program (MMRP) Sites, December 2007 - Fort Stewart, GA; EPA ID No. GA9 210 020 872.

Dear Mr. Biering:

The Hazardous Waste Management Branch of the Georgia Environmental Protection Division (GA EPD) is in receipt of the above-referenced document submitted with correspondence (Biering to Ghazi) dated December 17, 2007. Based on our review, GA EPD has determined that Fort Stewart has sufficiently responded to our comments contained in GA EPD correspondence (Potter to Biering) dated September 27, 2007; and approves the Final Confirmatory Sampling Plan for Military Munitions Response Program (MMRP) Sites - Fort Stewart, GA, dated December 17, 2007.

Should you have any questions concerning this correspondence, please contact Mo Ghazi of my staff at 404-463-7507.

Sincerely,

Amy Potter

**Unit Coordinator** 

Hazardous Waste Management Branch

c: Darrell Crosby, Manager, GA EPD-Coastal District Tressa Rutland, Fort Stewart (via facsimile)

File: Fort Stewart (G)

S:\RDRIVE\GHAZI\Sites\Ft Stewart\MMRP Projects\Approval Final Confirmatory Sampling Report for MMRP Sites\_Fort Stewart.doc